
HAD’s emergency hotline stood down

     The Home Affairs Department's emergency hotline 2835 1473 has ceased to
operate.

Correctional officers stop assault on
person in custody

     Correctional officers stopped a person in custody assaulting another
person in custody at Lai Chi Kok Reception Centre today (September 18).

     At 4.06pm, a 39-year-old male person in custody suddenly attacked a 28-
year-old male person in custody while working inside the kitchen. Officers at
the scene immediately stopped the assailant.

     The victim sustained minor injuries to his head. After examination and
treatment by the institution medical officer, he did not need to be sent to
public hospital.

     The case has been reported to the Police for investigation.

     The assailant was sentenced to imprisonment for the offence of breach of
condition of stay.

Import of poultry meat and products
from Karoo Hoogland Local Municipality
in South Africa suspended

     The Centre for Food Safety (CFS) of the Food and Environmental Hygiene
Department announced today (September 18) that in view of a notification from
the World Organisation for Animal Health (OIE) about an outbreak of highly
pathogenic H5N8 avian influenza in Karoo Hoogland Local Municipality in South
Africa, the CFS has instructed the trade to suspend the import of poultry
meat and products (including poultry eggs) from the area with immediate
effect to protect public health in Hong Kong.

     A CFS spokesman said no poultry meat or poultry eggs were imported from
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South Africa in the first six months of this year.

     "The CFS has contacted the South African authorities over the issue and
will closely monitor information issued by the OIE on avian influenza
outbreaks. Appropriate action will be taken in response to the development of
the situation," the spokesman said.

Co-ordinating meeting on dengue fever
held to follow up on Government’s
anti-mosquito work (with photo)

     The Secretary for Food and Health, Professor Sophia Chan, today
(September 18) chaired a co-ordinating meeting on dengue fever to review the
latest situation on dengue fever, conduct risk assessment and follow up on
the Government's mosquito prevention and control work.
 
     Professor Chan said, "A total of 29 confirmed local dengue fever cases
have been recorded so far this year. No additional case has been confirmed in
Hong Kong since September 4. It is believed that the situation has been put
under control. The Government will remain vigilant and review the impact of
Typhoon Mangkhut on mosquito control measures. Government departments will
strengthen the anti-mosquito work under their purview in the hope of
preventing the occurrence of further dengue fever cases.
 
     "Co-operation and support from all sectors of the community are crucial
to curb the spread of dengue fever. Members of the public should maintain
personal hygiene and take anti-mosquito measures at home. Owing to the heavy
rain that accompanied the typhoon, the public should clear up stagnant water,
rubbish and disused articles as soon as possible to thoroughly remove
mosquito breeding grounds."
 
     In the wake of the passage of the typhoon, the Government will assess
mosquito infestation in Lion Rock Park and the follow-up work before deciding
on the date for re-opening the park.
 
     Since the occurrence of several local confirmed dengue fever cases from
mid-August, the Food and Health Bureau (FHB) and the relevant departments
conducted several co-ordinating meetings. The Government’s interdepartmental
Pest Control Steering Committee also held two special meetings to strengthen
the departments' co-ordination and co-operation on mosquito control work, and
continued their efforts to implement the territory-wide All-out Anti-mosquito
Operation.
 
     Starting this month, the Food and Environmental Hygiene Department
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(FEHD) has released additional results for the Area Ovitrap Index for Aedes
albopictus (AOI) in two more stages to keep the public abreast of the latest
situation of mosquito infestation and enhance the function of the ovitrap
indices in enabling people to stay alert. The FEHD will also continue to
announce the monthly AOI of various areas in Hong Kong to give the public a
monthly overview of the infestation level of mosquitoes to facilitate timely
implementation of corresponding mosquito prevention and control measures. As
the typhoon affected the survey of the ovitrap index, only one stage of the
ovitrap index will be available in September.
 
     In view of the implementation of the All-out Anti-mosquito Operation by
the FEHD in all districts, the FHB allocated extra funding of $4 million to
the FEHD to facilitate the additional anti-mosquito work to be carried out by
the District Environmental Hygiene Offices, as well as to strengthen the co-
operation with the environmental hygiene committees of the District Councils
to eradicate the black spots of mosquito breeding grounds in the districts
immediately.
 
     The FEHD conducted fogging operations at a total of 4 752 locations over
the territory and cleared 39 558 existing and potential mosquito breeding
places between August 15 and September 17. With regard to the situation in
Wong Tai Sin and on Cheung Chau, the FEHD and relevant departments have
reported the progress of the anti-mosquito work in response to this outbreak
of dengue fever to the Wong Tai Sin and Islands District Councils on August
24 and September 3 respectively.
 
     The public should call 1823 in case of mosquito problems and may visit
the dengue fever pages of the Centre for Health Protection (CHP) and its
Travel Health Service, the latest Travel Health News, tips for using insect
repellents, the CHP Facebook Page and YouTube Channel, and the FEHD's
Guidebook on Control and Prevention of Mosquito Breeding for more
information. 
 
     Government bureaux, departments and organisations attending the meeting
were the FHB, the Department of Health, the FEHD, the Hospital Authority and
the Leisure and Cultural Services Department.
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FS attends World Economic Forum’s
Annual Meeting of the New Champions in
Tianjin (with photos)

     The Financial Secretary, Mr Paul Chan, today (September 18) attended in
Tianjin the World Economic Forum's Annual Meeting of the New Champions 2018,
also known as the Summer Davos forum, and took part as a guest speaker in the
forum's session on China's bay area economy.

     He said at the bay area economy session that the Guangdong-Hong Kong-
Macao Greater Bay Area has great development potential, given its enormous
economic scale, its advanced manufacturing base, and the many leading
innovation and technology (I&T) enterprises it houses.

     He added that Hong Kong, being the international financial centre as
well as the most cosmopolitan city and offering the best professional
services in the Bay Area, can become the premier listing and fund-raising
location for Mainland enterprises. Hong Kong will also seize the opportunity
and complement other cities in the Bay Area in building an international I&T
hub that draws talents, research and development institutes and enterprises.

     This morning, before attending the forum, Mr Chan met with the Vice-
President of the European Commission for the Euro and Social Dialogue, also
in charge of Financial Stability, Financial Services and Capital Markets
Union, Mr Valdis Dombrovskis.

     Mr Chan pointed out at the meeting Hong Kong's commitment to developing
financial technology as well as I&T. He said that given its strength and
strategic location, Hong Kong will play an important role in the Bay Area,
and encouraged overseas enterprises to leverage on Hong Kong to explore the
vast business opportunities offered by the Bay Area.

     This evening, joined by the Secretary for Innovation and Technology, Mr
Nicholas W Yang, Mr Chan called on the Vice Mayor of Tianjin Municipality, Mr
Zhao Haishan, to exchange views on forging closer Hong Kong-Tianjin
collaboration. 

     Tomorrow (September 19), Mr Chan will continue to attend the Summer
Davos forum and depart for an official visit to Ho Chi Minh City, Vietnam, in
the evening.

     The Summer Davos forum is a global summit on innovation, science and
technology to promote entrepreneurship in the global public interest. This
year, the three-day forum has the theme of "Shaping Innovative Societies in
the Fourth Industrial Revolution".
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